
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members 

of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide 

proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

  

My name is Veronica Leguire and I am a nanny and Pro Life advocate.  I 

support House Bill 248 because medical freedom is paramount to a free 

society.  Our freedoms and our privacy are not actually upheld if our 

employment and commerce status is restricted or terminated based upon our 

medical information which should be private and something we share only 

with those we choose to.  

 

The number of places and organizations requiring proof of vaccination for 

service or continuation of employment is appalling, and makes me not even 

recognize my own beautiful country.  We were founded for better, and HB 248 

is so important to insure we remain free in Ohio, a state that has long been 

ahead of the game when it comes to liberty for all.  

 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for 

and urgency of House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Veronica E. Leguire 
 


